
 

February 23, 2012 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Pat Colloton, Chairperson 

House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice 

Statehouse, Room 167-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Colloton: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2699 by House Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2699 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2699 would expand the penalties for the crimes of furnishing alcoholic liquor or 

cereal malt beverages to minors and furnishing alcoholic beverages to minors for illicit purposes.  

For first violations of furnishing alcoholic liquor or cereal malt beverages to minors, the fine 

would be increased from $200 to $500.  The new fines for second and third or subsequent 

violations would be $750 and $1,000, respectively.  In addition to other penalties provided by 

current law, courts would be permitted to order offenders to either perform 40 hours of public 

service or attend and satisfactorily complete a suitable educational or training program dealing 

with the effects of alcohol or other chemical substances. 

 

 Upon an offender’s first conviction, courts would be required to order the Department of 

Revenue Division of Vehicles to suspend the offender’s driving privileges for 30 days.  Upon a 

second conviction, an offender’s privileges would be suspended for 90 days and upon a third or 

subsequent conviction, an offender’s privileges would be suspended for one year. 

 

 The Office of Judicial Administration indicates that while enactment of HB 2699 would 

not cause an increase in expenditures for the courts, the bill could increase the amount of revenue 

received from fines for convictions of furnishing alcoholic beverages to minors.  However, the 

Office is unable to determine a precise estimate of the additional revenues because it is not 

possible to predict the number of cases that would be affected by the bill’s passage.   
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 The Department of Revenue states that there would be no fiscal effect for the agency.  

Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2699 is not reflected in The FY 2013 Governor’s Budget 

Report. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Mary Rinehart, Judiciary  

 Steve Neske, Revenue 


